PhaseII Landowner Assn, Inc.
Annual Meeting

August 16, 2015
Meeting called to order at 3:p.m.

Board Members present:   Flo Fenstad, Curt Winther,Laura Cullen. Shane Heupel, Dave Spence
Minutes of last meeting read and approved.

Treasurer’s report:Allassessments paid.Laura stated that the average expenses of PH2LOA are the annual meeting, $150 for office supplies/postage, $30 corporate tax reporting, electric bill for street lights and safety deposit box fee.  We have about 41182 in the bank separated into 22,000 in CD’s, $3000 in checking and money market of $16,000.  She stated that after expenses we net about $2000 from the assessments.  She will check into higher cd rates but we try to keep the monies locally and interest rates are low.  
ACC report:  Curt has had approval requests for 2 sheds, 2 tree cutting, and 7 propane tanks.  He mentioned that along with the permit request one needs to have a drawing of the placement of the tanks.  He stated that there is no fee involved for propane tanks and concealment is as you chose.  A discussion on propane tanks as to safety, fire hazards, snowplowing, 10 ft from structure.  There is still time to contact PCS with complaints of the pipeline abandonment.  There was a discussion of increased costs for propane as people install tanks the cost of using the pipeline will increase.   
Old business:  Roadway weed spraying grant is process but some will be done in the fall and some done in the spring.  The vendor was already booked with work so he will fit us in this way.  Vendor will spray 3 feet into the property from the roadways.  The RV issue has resolved itself.  
New business:  No decision on possible late assessment payments as it was not a problem this year.  The light diffusers seem to be working out fine.  A vote of hands was taken as to the reduction of the assessment fees from $50 to $25.  The vote is to keep it at $50 until we reach the $50,000 at which time we will revisit the issue. Discussion of fireworks ban on PH2 but it would be unenforceable and a strain on the Sheriff Dept trying to keep firework issues during the 4th of July season.  It was mentioned to place firework caution in the summer newsletter.  The Board will write a letter to the Sheriff to increase patrols in our area.  There have been no critter sightings of bears or mountain lions but someone has seen an albino fawn.

Winners of the Drawings are assessment 2016 waiver Lot 55, $100 Double Arrow gift card Lot 67, and the two $10 gift cards are Lot 30 and Lot 35 respectively.  Congratulations to the winners. 
Correspondence:  None
Meeting adjourned at 4:30p.m.

Next Boardmeeting October 12, 2015 at 4:30pm at Flo’s.
Submitted by Flo Fenstad 

